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HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
of CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

Address:  8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
Phone:  512-863-3020          Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com 

Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org 
Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Administrative Assistant:  Monica Snook   512-863-3020 
Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Tuesdays @ 2:00 pm 

           Weekend Masses:  Saturday @ 5:00 pm 
                                    Sunday @ 8:30 am & 10:30 am 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 3:45–4:40 pm; Sun: 7:30–8:10 am 
           & Wed: 5:30-6:10 pm (or by appt.) 

Parish Contacts & Resources 
 

Director of Faith Formation:  Lucille D’Elia 737-215-1042 
 

Financial Bookkeeper:  Steffani Jacobs 512-863-3020 
 

Parish Activity Center (PAC) Rentals:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Information:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Director:  Johnny Martinka 512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance: Scott Templeton 512-845-0221 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek 512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council:  Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

Pastoral Council:  Stephanie Wright 512-470-5204 
 

Pro-Life Prayer Group:  Position Vacant 
 

Knights of Columbus:  Josh Jacobs 612-212-9624 
 

Conf. of Christian Mothers:  Kitzi Crawford 512-635-5967 

Religious Articles: Louise Straka 512-746-5322 

CEF Enrollments:  Janine Nemec 512-289-9242 
 

K.J.T. Society #55:  John Danek 512-819-4362 
 

KJZT Society #15:  Belinda Beyer 254-527-3657 
 

Catholic Life Insurance #50: Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 
 

Marriage Preparation:  Contact the priest before setting a 
wedding date and at least 9-12 months before the desired date. 

 

Baptisms:  Classes are scheduled based on need.  Contact 
Lucille D’Elia for questions and requirements (737-215-1042) 

 
 

 

  

Pope Francis 

Vatican City State 

Bishop Joe Vásquez 

Diocese of Austin 

Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

September 12, A.D. 2021 

 

Tuesday, September 14, 6:00 PM: 
Altar Server: VOLUNTEER 
Lector: Laura Hill 
 

Wednesday, September 15, 6:30 PM: 
Altar Servers: Brousseaus (3) 
Lector: Kitzi Crawford 
EMHC:  Janine Nemec 
 

Thursday, September 16, 7:00 AM: 
Altar Server: Leo Bringman 
Lector: Leo Bringman 
 
Friday, September 17, 7:00 AM: 
Altar Server: Pinto Nemec 
Lector: Pinto Nemec 
 

Saturday, September 18, 7:30 AM:    
Altar Server:  James Nemec                            
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
 

Saturday, September 18, 5:00 PM:   
Altar Servers: Carter M., Jenna D. 
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
EMHC: Brandon Danek 
Gift Bearers: Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz 
Head Usher:  Frank Knapek 
 
 

 
 

Sunday, September 19, 8:30 AM:  
Altar Servers: Brousseaus (3) 
Lector:  Louis Brousseau 
EMHC: Kelly Godfrey 
Gift Bearers: Bill & Monica Sherek 
Head Usher: Bill Sherek 

 
Sunday, September 19, 10:30 AM:  
Altar Servers: Jakob V., Samuel W. 
Lector:  Laura Hill 
EMHC: Daniel Perez 
Gift Bearers: Jim & Margie Foley 
Head Usher:  Jeff Voigt 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Saturday Sept 11 5:00 PM Pro Populo  

Sunday Sept 12 

 

8:30 AM 
 
 

10:30 AM 

 

†Wilfrido Alvarez, †Norman Dobias, †Calvin Blackman, Jr. 
 
 

Youngblood Family, †Annie Janish, †Rose Mary Rivera 

Tuesday Sept 14 6:00 PM †Victor Palousek, Jr., †Frank Palousek, †William Harding 

Wednesday Sept 15 6:30 PM 
Confraternity of Christian Mothers, † Louren Karkoska  
†Raymond & Florence Robichau  

Thursday Sept 16 7:00 AM †Sherry Wrzensinski, †Norman Dobias, †Virgil Tonn  

Friday Sept 17 7:00 AM 
†Louis & Agnes Straka, †Joan Haugh,  
†Otto & Albina Teltow 

Saturday Sept 18 7:30 AM 
Nancy Havran (healing), Marshall, Brielle & Connor 
†Lavinia Anne Herr 

Saturday Sept 18 5:00 PM †Hubert Klepac, †Jerry Bilicek, Sr., †Bill Klepac 

Sunday Sept 19 

 

8:30 AM 
 
 
 
 

10:30 AM 

 

Pro Populo  
 
 

Liv/Dec Members of Frank & Marcella Viktorin,  
†John Cortez, †Bill & Dorothy Klepac Family 

 
Last Week’s Collection(s) 

September 4/5 
Weekly Collection:  $ 7,285.73 
 Online Donations: $ 1,341.05 

  
Altar Flowers 

To request Altar Flowers, in memory or honor of loved 
ones, complete and return the ‘Altar Flower Envelope’  

(located by bulletins or from our website). 
 

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Every Thursday in the church from 3:00 – 9:00 p.m. 
 
 

Holy Hour of Reparation 

Every Monday in the church starting 10:00 a.m. 

 
 

Vocations Crucifix Prayer Campaign 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 

Sept. 12 - 19:  Andrew & Susan Klepac 
Sept. 19 - 26:  Louis & Louise Straka 

 

July 18 – 25:  Brousseau Family   

Rosary for Life 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 

Sept. 12 - Sept. 19:  Janet Havelka 
Sept. 19 - Sept. 26:  Mike & Janine Nemec 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sts. Cyril & Methodius Church, in Marak, will host their Annual Homecoming Picnic on Sunday, September 12.  Home Fried Chicken & Sausage with 
all the trimmings will be sold for $12 a plate, beginning at 11:00 a.m. (dine-in or drive-thru).  Enjoy entertainment all afternoon for the whole family! 
 

St. Mary’s Church in Taylor invites everyone for their Fall Festival & Homecoming Celebration Sunday, September 12. BBQ Brisket & Sausage meal 
served from 11 a.m. – 1 p.m. for $12/plate dine-in or drive-thru.  Live music, live & silent auctions, games…lots of family fun!   
 
RCIA: Class this Tuesday, September 14, at 7:00 p.m. in the RE Bldg. Discussion: Catholics and the Bible. For information, contact Lucille D’Elia. 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

1100th Anniversary Celebration of St. Ludmila in Shiner, Tx – All are invited to celebrate this special event on Thursday, September 16, 2021.  Bishop 
Gary Janak will celebrate a Mass at 10:00 a.m. at the Saints Cyril & Methodius Church in Shiner. A luncheon will follow the Mass at the Knights of 
Columbus Hall.  Those planning to attend the luncheon are asked to call 832-437-4077 or email marek1212@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

Join CTFCM at the ballpark! The Central Texas Fellowship of Catholic Men (CTFCM) and the Diocese of Austin are sponsoring a Family Night at the 
Ballpark at Dell Diamond in Round Rock on Saturday, September 25, 2021.  Fr. James Misko will be throwing out the first pitch at 6:50 p.m. and the 
game will start at 7:00 p.m.  Tickets can be purchased at https://fevo.me/ctfcm.  For questions, please contact Dennis Daniel at 512-751-1504 or 
execdir@centexcatholic.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Elite Medical Imaging (EMI) will be here on Saturday, October 2, in the RE Bldg, to provide our annual Preventive Ultrasound 
Health Screening.  Ultrasound screenings are painless, non-invasive and contain no radiation.   Eight preventive screenings will be 
offered:  carotid artery, abdominal aorta, thyroid, liver, spleen, gallbladder and both kidneys.  These screenings are not typically done 
at doctor’s visits or at annual checkups, nor will insurance companies pay for them, unless you are symptomatic.  Screenings will be 
offered to you for $49 each or the full package, (all 8 areas) for just  

$150.00!  Flex spending accounts may be used, and all other forms of payment are accepted the day of the screening. Their radiologist recommends 
these screenings be considered on an annual basis as a preventive measure.  Oftentimes, results can change from one year to the next based on age, 
stress factors and lifestyle.  Appointments are required and will be offered on a first come first serve basis. An EMI representative will also be here the 
weekend of September 25/26, offering pre-registration and to answer any questions. However, if you prefer scheduling your appointment beforehand, 
please email Stacey.aguirre@emi.us.com for an appointment request or call 713-568-8831. 
 

 

 

Classes this Wednesday, September 15, at 6:15 p.m.  Mass at 6:30 p.m., which parents are encouraged to stay and attend, 
with classes to follow in the RE Bldg. If you have registered your child(ren), please note that CCE registration fees are due at 
this time.  If you are new to the program, please provide a copy of your child(ren)’s Baptism certificate to the CCE office as 
soon as possible. For questions, please contact our Faith Formation office at htcdre@yahoo.com or 737-215-1042. 

 

 

 

There will be a Baptism class for parents and godparents on Saturday, September 25th at 10:30 a.m. in the RE Bldg.   
Registration is required.  For questions about Baptism and to register, please contact our Faith Formation office  
737-215-1042 or htcdre@yahoo.com. 
 

 

 

Our very popular “Lunch with the Lord” Bible Study begins again this fall.  Filmed on location in the Holy Land, Mary: A 
Biblical Walk with the Blessed Mother will place you in the midst of the powerful drama of Mary’s earthly life, taking you through 
her joys and her sorrows. You will learn how she works in our lives today, drawing us ever closer to her divine Son. Seeing 
Mary in this way will change you forever. She will become a part of your daily life and help you to become more like Christ.  
  

Join us here at Holy Trinity for our new series about our Blessed Mother beginning Tuesday September 28th at 12 PM and 
continuing every Tuesday for eight weeks.  Feel free to bring your lunch and we will provide drinks and dessert.  In order to 
have sufficient materials as we begin our classes, please register by September 14th.  The cost for the materials in this study is 
$25 per set.  To register please contact our Faith Formation office at 737-215-1042 or htcdre@yahoo.com.    

 

 

 

2nd Collection for Haiti and the Diocese of Houma-Thibodaux, Louisiana- On August 14th a 7.2 magnitude earthquake struck Haiti killing 
nearly 1300 people, leaving thousands without shelter and many communities in need of resources.  Haiti is still recovering from the disastrous 
earthquake a decade ago and many people continue face food insecurity and severe drought.  Haiti also recently experienced the recent tropical 
storm Grace adding to the humanitarian disaster.  Closer to home, our brothers and sisters in South Louisiana have endured Hurricane Ida, 
significantly damaging every parish and school community in the Diocese of Houma-Thibodaux.   It will take months if not years for these 
communities to rebuild.  This weekend Bishop Vásquez asks that a 2nd collection be taken up for these relief efforts.  He has decided that 50% of 
this collection will go to helping the people of South Louisiana, specifically the Diocese of Houma-Thibodaux, and 50% will be sent to the US 
Bishops’ Emergency Disaster Fund, to benefit the people of Haiti.  May God bless you for your generosity. 

 
 

 

Our Parish Family Picnic and Fun Day is approaching, which will be held Sunday, October 17th, from noon to 5:00 pm. There will be 

lots of games for children, teens, and adults.  A hamburger/hotdog meal with all the trimmings will be provided. Bring outdoor chairs 

and your favorite beverages to complete the picnic. Contact Stephanie Wright at 512-470-5204 with questions. 

 

 

https://fevo.me/ctfcm
mailto:Stacey.aguirre@emi.us.com
mailto:htcdre@yahoo.com
https://www.usccb.org/catholic-giving/opportunities-for-giving/emergency-collections-and-disaster-relief


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer for the Diocese of Austin Year of the Domestic Church 
 

O God, creator of all, you ordered the earth to bring forth life and crowned its goodness by creating the human family.  In history's moment when 
all was ready, you sent your Son to dwell in time, "practicing the virtues of family life and in the bonds of charity." Teach us the sanctity of human 

love; show us the value of the Domestic Church; and help us to live in peace with all people, that we may share in your life forever. With the 
intercession of St. Joseph, Patron of the Universal Church, we ask this through Christ the Lord. Amen. 

 

 

When we refer to our parish, we often refer to our “home” parish. Perhaps this is the parish we grew up at, or the parish we were married at. Maybe it’s 
the parish where we raise our own families, or where we land after relocating to a new city. This is the parish we attend each weekend surrounded by 
families we experience life with or watch from afar as they move in and out of seasons of life. Our parish homes are much like our personal homes. They 
are places where we live and grow together. Within our parishes, we find God’s family, the Church. And God’s family is our family. In his address “The 
Parish is the Family of Families,” Pope John Paull II said “I invite all you who are unsure about the Church or who doubt that you will be welcomed to 
come home to the family of families, to come home to your parish. You belong there! It is your family in the Church, and the Church is the household of 
God in which there are no strangers or aliens (cf. Eph. 2:19).” There are no strangers in our parishes, as there are no strangers in our homes. In what 
ways can you reach out to a new parishioner to welcome them into your parish family? In what ways does your parish feel like home? 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Peace be with you!  Our Parish Bazaar is next Sunday.  If you have not signed up to work, please do so by calling the chairperson 
of the area in which you would like to work.  Everyone is needed to help lighten the load so that all will be a success.   
 We are still looking for new chairpersons for next year’s Bazaar.  If you are interested in serving as chair/vice chair for next year’s 
fundraisers, please contact the parish office or Helen Havelka or Charles Marquis. 
 In today’s readings St. James tells us that faith without works is dead.  If we say we have faith, then it must be seen by the works 
that we do, otherwise our faith is of no use and will not assist us in entering the Kingdom of Heaven.  There is no such thing as a “faith 
alone” salvation.  Sacred Scripture makes this very clear.  Faith and works must go together if we are to truly be followers of Jesus.  In the 
Gospel today St. Peter makes a profession of faith as he tells Jesus, “You are the Christ.”  Even as he makes this bold profession of faith 
his human nature tries to interfere with his faith as he does not want to see Jesus suffer and die.  The same is true in today’s day and time 
for us as we struggle with our human nature and many times think only as human beings do and not as God.  May our faith sustain us in 
these struggles against what is true and what is according to the ways of God. 
 K úvaze:  Náš problém často je, že jsme vůči Kristu opatrní. Vystihuje to i příběh, kde jsou tři postavy. Ital je slepý, Polák má 
zlomenou nohu a Čech je ochrnutý na vozíku. Najednou se před nimi objeví Ježíš a ptá se, co pro ně může udělat. Ital řekne: „Chci znovu 
vidět.“ Ježíš mu sáhne na oči a on opět vidí. Pak se dotkne Polákovy zlomené nohy a ta sroste. Čech znervózní a povídá: „Ještě než 
začneš něco dělat, tak si uvědom, že beru plný invalidní důchod. Tak na mne raději nesahej.“ 
 Problém, kam s Ježíšem, nebudeme mít, pokud se přestaneme obávat toho, co s námi chce udělat, ale budeme se ho ptát, co 
máme udělat my.  (Pastorace.cz) 
 24to Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario:  La familia de fe nunca puede cerrar los ojos a las desigualdades socioeconómicas de 
aquellos que sufren alrededor de nosotros. Si pertenecemos a Cristo, debemos siempre expresar una preocupación especial por los 
marginados. Expresar preocupación pone nuestra fe en práctica tal como la epístola de Santiago nos recuerda, "La Fe sin trabajo está 
muerta". 
 May God’s blessings be upon you all.      In Christ, Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 

The theme for each month of this Year of the Domestic Church is: 

December 2020 The Domestic Church  June 2021 The Gift of Young People 
January 2021 Vocations   July 2021 We are God’s Children 
February 2021 Prayer at Home  August 2021 Eucharistic People 
March 2021 Lent in the Domestic Church September 2021 Family of Families 
April 2021 Love Your Neighbors  October 2021 The Witness of Marriage 
May 2021 Celebrating Parents November 2021 Season of Stewardship 

December 2021 Hail Mary, Full of Grace 
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Join us for the first Together in Holiness marriage conference, presented by the St. John Paul II Foundation, for married and engaged couples in the 

Diocese of Austin. This one-day conference includes dynamic presentations as well as Mass, Eucharistic Adoration, Reconciliation, an opportunity to 

learn about diocesan and local ministries, and on-site childcare. 

Saturday, November 6, 2021 | 11:00 AM – 6:00 PM 

Saint William Catholic Church | Round Rock, TX 

Speakers: Dr. Andrew and Sarah Swafford and Tony and Becky Saucedo 

Registration: $59/couple and $35/individual. Early Bird discount available until September 20.  

Scholarships available upon request. On-site childcare (2-5yrs) available with pre-registration.  

For more information, please visit togetherinholiness.org or email erin@forlifeandfamily.org. 

 

 

 

 



† PARISH BAZAAR † 

Sunday, September 19 
Parish Activity Center 

 
Our annual Bazaar will be held next Sunday. Please see the information below for what we still need.   

• This is the last weekend to turn in Raffle ticket stubs and money at the table after Mass. If you have any 
unsold books, please remember to return them so that we can sell them on the day of the event. They can be 
brought to the office this week or to a Raffle Table on the day of in the PAC gym.  

• If you would like to make a monetary donation to help offset the cost of groceries, supplies, etc, Bazaar 
Donation envelopes are available by the bulletins. All donations, no matter the size, are very much appreciated!  

• Donations for the Live & Silent Auctions, Bingo & Ring Toss can still be made. We currently have 
80 sodas. We need 200. Bring your donations to the office this week (Tues-Fri, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.), or to the PAC 
during set-up on Saturday, September 18, 8 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

 • If you have LIVE AUCTION ITEMS that you will be bringing on the day of the Bazaar, please contact 
Jacqueline Danek (512-423-2598) to let her know beforehand. 
 
WE STILL NEED WORKERS for a few activities. Please consider signing up for a shift on the sheet located in 
the foyer of the church.   
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR SET-UP 

• Friday, September 17, 9 a.m. – noon   

• Saturday, September 18, from 9 a.m. – noon  

• Please also mark your calendars for Clean-Up on Monday, September 20, at 8 a.m. - noon 
 

IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO HELP US ADVERTISE! 

For those of you that use social media (Facebook, etc) please ‘share’ our flyer with your family, friends, 

neighborhood page, etc, to let everyone know that they’re invited! (Our flyer can be copied from our website.) 

‘DAY OF’ NEEDS & INFORMATION 

• WORKERS/VOLUNTEERS: In order to allow for sufficient parking for our visitors, we ask that you 

please park East of the PAC (up on the hill by the cemetery). Thank you! 

 • CAKES for the Cake Walk – please bring to the PAC  

• SWEETS for the Dessert Table – please bring to the PAC in the gym  

 

Here is the schedule of events for the day: 

FOOD 
11 a.m. – 1 p.m. – BBQ/Chicken Dinner - Dine-in meal 

11 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. – To-go plates - Drive-thru 
8 a.m. to noon - BBQ at the Pit 

10 a.m. - Kolache Sales 
2:30 p.m. - Hamburgers 

ACTIVITIES 
10:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. -- Silent Auction - 1 round only 

11 a.m. – 1 p.m. -- Polka Music 
11:30 a.m. – Cake Walk, Children Games 

1:30 p.m. - Auction & Bingo 
 

We appreciate everyone’s hard work and generosity. God bless you all! 


